

# Newsletter

Friday 26th September 2025

# What's been happening this week?

Years 5 and 6 had a great time at their football trials and we are looking forward to supporting them on Blackheath in the Lewisham Schools tournament soon. Selected pupils will be notified soon.

Our reading focus has continued, seeing everyone in the school enjoying extra reading and sometimes paired reading with a different year group. There's a message from Ms Benton below, about how to submit your sponsorship money.

Pupil Parliament elections have been taking place across the school and our new members will have a focus on writing a Rights Respecting Playground Charter in the first instance. Play Leaders and Eco Council will be have their first meetings next week. The Library Monitors are already up and running, keeping our library in order.

## What is happening next week?

Assemblies will cover World Space Week. There's a special lunch menu on Thursday to celebrate too! We will also celebrate National Poetry Day, led by Year 6. As we head into October, we will learn about a new Musician of the Month- Nina Simone.

Wednesday 1st October is Flu Immunisation day.





National Poetry Day



## **Readathon**

This weekend is the last opportunity to do some reading! Every minute counts! So let's do one final push to see if you can meet your reading target.

Don't forget to collect your sponsorship money- you have worked hard for this! Remember you can physically hand in your fund-raising money in an envelope with your sponsorship form to the school office OR if you wish to send the sponsorship money electronically, then please use the link below:

Readathon Payments Link

Sponsorships should be collected and handed in/transferred week commencing Monday 29th September.

I look forward to hearing about how many minutes you read in total! And if you smashed your reading target!





Miss Benton





## Important Messages from the Office

**Year 6 Parents/ Carers:** School Journey Payments are now overdue! Please make sure yours are completed. There will be a meeting soon with the final details.

Music: Payments need to be made on Arbor now and lessons have started.

**Flu Immunisation Form:** Make sure you have filled in the form ready for Wednesday's immunisations.

School Clubs: Notifications have now been sent our if your child is in a Brindishe Lee Club.

All other children are on the waitlist for Spring Term.

Year 2 and Year 4: Please make payment for your upcoming trips on Arbor.

**Reception Parents:** Please fill in your Health Questionnaire sent via WEDUC and Arbor.



#### **Our Book Shed**

Our Book Shed is open mornings and afternoons for you to take as many books as you like to support reading with your child at home. Please do come in to the main gate to choose some. We are always accepting donations of books for the Book Shed so when you have finished reading, bring them to the shed for someone else to read!

## Wellies and Raincoats!

Reception Class are out in all weathers having fun, splashing and playing in the outdoor area and mud kitchen. Do you have any wellies or raincoats you could donate? Please bring them to Vikki in the office.

Thank you!



## Winter Fair



The F@B team are looking for volunteers to run stalls/ bake cakes/ run games/ source raffle prizes for our annual Winter Fair. Many hands make light work so please email friends@brindishelee@gmail.com.







## Attendance and Punctuality Great punctuality from Year 6 and great attendance in other year groups. Well done!

Registration Form	Present R/C: Marks (%)	Late R/C: Marks (%)
Reception	97.25%	0.78%
Year 1	96.83%	0.79%
Year 2	99.63%	1.48%
Year 3	98.5%	1.5%
Year 4	99.07%	1.39%
Year 5	99.59%	0.82%
Year 6	87.18%	0.43%

### **Important Dates**

September 2025		October 2025	
Mon list and Tue 2nd Sept Wed 3rd September	Inset Days - No school Start of Autumn Term	BlackHistoryMonth	
Friday 12th Sept	Coffee Morning for new Reception parents- after drop off		
Monday 15 <sup>th</sup> Sep	Year 6 IWM Trip	Wednesday 1" October	Nasal Flu Vaccination Day
	roupmeetings-	Thursday 9* October	Year 2- National Maritime Museum Trip
Year 1- Thursday 4 <sup>th</sup> September 3.30pm Year 2- Thursday 4 <sup>th</sup> September 3.30pm Year 3- Friday 5 <sup>th</sup> September 3.30pm		Friday 10th October	Hello Yellow Day
Year 4- Tuesday 9 <sup>n</sup> September 3.30pm Year 5- Thursday It <sup>n</sup> September- 3.30pm Year 6- Thursday It <sup>n</sup> September- 3.30pm		Thurs 16th Oct = 3.40pm = 4.10pm	Openclassroom
		Mon 27th Oct-Fri 31th October	Half Term